
24 March 2005 

o bert Pfeiffer 
tatutory Services Branch 

Australian Industrial Registry 
GPO Box 1994S 
MELBOURNE VIC 3001 

Dear Robert 

Level 1, 21 Murray Crescent 
GRIFFITH ACT 2603 

Tel: (02) 6239 8900 
Fax: (02) 6239 8999 
Email: pfa@pfa.org.au 

I have attached, the 2004 Annual Return from the Police Federation of 
Australia with signed Statutory Declaration from the National President, 
Mr Peter Alexander. 

You will note that several of the Branches have already forwarded their 
respective returns directly to your office, hence some of the attached 
returns are unsigned copies. 

Please be advised that this office has not yet received the Statutory 
Declaration from the Australian Federal Police Association Branch. 
Such Statutory Declaration will be forwarded direct to your office as 
soon as it is received as will be the amended number of members 
contained within the Statutory Declaration of Mr Alexander. 

Yours sincerely 

Mark Burgess 
Chief Executive Officer 



ANNEXURED e Police Federation 
of Australia 

. 

DECLARATION 

ABN 31 384 184 778 

Level 1, 21 Murray Crescent 
GRIFFITH ACT 2603 

Tel: (02) 6239 8900 
Fax: (02) 6239 8999 

Section 233(1) of Schedule lB to the Workplace Relations Act 1996 (Cwlth) 

I, VINCENT MICHAEL KELLY, President (Police Federation of Australia, 
Northern Territory Branch) of 5 Foelsche Street Darwin in the State of the 
Northern Territory do declare that: 

1. I have caused a register of members to be kept during the 2004 calendar year 
and that it has been kept and maintained as required by Section 230{l)(a) and 
230{2) of Schedule 18 of the Workplace Relations Act 1996. 

2. I provide a list of offices in this branch as required by Section 233(1b) of 
Schedule lB of the Workplace Relations Act, 1996 together with a list of 
names, postal address and occupation of the persons holding offices in this 
branch as required by Section 230{1c) and a record of the branch name and 
its address as required by Section 230{1d) and Regulation 147{d). 

Address: 

POLICE FEDERATION OF AUSTRALIA 
NORTHERN TERRITORY BRANCH 

5 Foelsche Street Darwin NT 080 1 

GPO Box 2350 Darwin NT 0801 

Telephone: 08 8981 8840 

Fax: 08 8981 6219 

E-mail: admin@ntpa.com.au 
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PRESIDENT Vincent Kelly Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 Foelsche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

SNR VICE PRESIDENT Andrew Smith Northern Tenitory Police Branch 
5 Foelsche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

VICE PRESIDENT David Chalker Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 Foe1sche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER Danny Bacon Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 Foelsche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER Darius Malisauskas Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 F oelsche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER Adrian Marshall Northern Tenitory Police Branch 
5 Foe1sche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER MurrayTay1or Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 Foelsche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER Owen Blackwell Northem Territory Police Branch 
5 Foelsche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER Shaun Gill Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 Foelsche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 
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EXECUTIVE MEMBER Lauren Hill 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER Bruce Grant 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER Shaun Gill 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER Sean Parnell 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER Michael White 

Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 Foelsche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 Foelsche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 Foe1sche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 898 I 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 Foe1sche Street 
Darwin NT 0801 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

Northern Territory Police Branch 
5 Foelsche Street 
Darwin NT 08Q1 
Ph: 08 8981 8840 
Fax: 08 8981 6219 

3. I report that an election was conducted in the 2004 calendar year and that a 
mandated election is scheduled for the 2005 calendar year. 
Section 230(1) of Schedule 1B of the Workplace Relations Act 1996. 

4. Elections are due to be held for the positions of President, Vice President, and five 
executive positions on or about 1 April 2005, under the supervision of the 
Australian Electoral Commission. 
Section 230(1)(d) of Schedule 1B of the Workplace Relations Act 1996. 

5. The total number of members in this Branch on 31 December 2004 was I ,045. 

AND I make this declaration conscientiously believing the same to be true. 

Declared at 5 Foelsche Darwin in the State of the Northem Territory this 
.2o th day of :::)~""'0 2005. 

Sig=tui #f President 
Position 



 

Level 36, Nauru House 
80 Collins Street, Melbourne, VIC 3000 
GPO Box 1994S, Melbourne, VIC 3001 

Telephone: (03) 8661 7822 
Fax: (03) 9654 6672 

Our ref. AR2005/165 - AR2005/173 
 
 

Mr Mark Burgess 
Chief Executive Officer 
Police Federation of Australia 
Level 1, 21 Murray Crescent 
GRIFFITH  ACT  2603 
 
Email: pfa@pfa.org.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Burgess 
 
  Re: Police Federation of Australia and Branches 

Annual Return of information contained in records kept by organisation  
 
Thank you for your letter dated 24 March 2005 together with statutory declaration declared by 
Peter Alexander on 29 March 2005 providing information in accordance with subsection 233(1) of 
Schedule 1B of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 (the Act).   
 
I also acknowledge receipt of statutory declarations from the following persons on behalf of their 
respective branches: 

 
 
Randolph Victor Wierenga 
(which had previously been 
received) 
 

 
President 
 

 
Tasmania Police 
Branch 
 

 
undated, unsigned 
copy of original 
return 

 
AR2005/171 

 
Vincent Michael Kelly 

 
President 

 
Northern Territory 
Police Branch 
 

 
20 January 2005 

 
AR2005/169 

                                              
Andrew Dunn 
(which had previously been 
received) 
 

 
Secretary 

 
South Australia 
Police Branch 
 

 
undated copy of 
original return 

 
AR2005/170 

 
Bob Pritchard 

 
President 

 
New South Wales 
Police Branch 
 

 
23 February 2005 

 
AR2005/168 

 
Michael James Dean 
 

 
President 

 
Western Australia 
Police Branch 
 

 
25 January 2005 

 
AR2005/173 

 
Janet Ruth Mitchell 

 
President 

 
Victoria Police 
Branch 
 

 
28 January 2005 

 
AR2005/172 
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I have also received your letter of 31 March 2005 attaching the return for the Australian 
Federal Police Branch.  The declaration was made in accordance with s.268(3) of the 
Workplace Relations Act 1996, but should have been in accordance with s.233(1) of  
Schedule 1B of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 which came into operation in May 
2003.  The register of members is required to be kept in accordance with s.230(1)(a) of 
Schedule 1B for the preceding calendar year.   
 
Please note that Regulation 147(e) of the Workplace Relations Regulations states that: 
 

“(e) a record of each election that must, under the rules of the 
organisation, be held during each year commencing 1 January: ............” 
 

in this case the year commencing 1 January 2005. 
 
Please also note that s.233(2) of Schedule 1B of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 
states  

“(2) An organisation must, within the prescribed period, lodge in the 
Industrial Registry notification of any change made to the records 
required to be kept under paragraphs 230(1)(b), (c) and (d), certified by 
declaration signed by the secretary or other prescribed officer of the 
organisation to be a correct statement of the changes made.” 
 

The prescribed period mentioned in this subsection is 35 days. 
 
I look forward to receiving the amended declaration for the Australian Federal Police 
Association Branch certifying that the register of members as been kept and maintained in 
accordance with s.230 (1) and lodged in accordance with s.233(1)  and including information 
concerning elections to be held in 2005.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Margaret Williams 
Statutory Services Branch 
 
6 April 2005 




